
THREE RIVERS DISTRICT COUNCIL

At a meeting of the   Local Strategic Partnership Meeting held in B15 Basing House   next to, Three Rivers House, Rickmansworth, on   24 January from 2.00pm to   4.00pm.

Present:
  Steven Halls -
Chief Executive TRDC


Councillor Phil Brading-        TRDC


Councillor Ann Shaw -
TRDC


Councillor Roy Clements-
 HCC


Inspector George Holland –  Three Rivers Police


Alan Warner-
 Corporate Director  - People and Property


Mary Green-
 CVS


Peter Wright-
 Watford and Three Rivers PCT



Paul Blake -
 Herts Fire and Rescue


Doug Robinson -
 Herts Fire and Rescue


Kirsty Fox- 
 Community Planning Officer TRDC



George Robertson-
 Head of Corporate Development –TRDC


Ami Beeton  - 


        Committee Manager TRDC

Apologies for absence were received from   Councillor Paul Goggins, Councillor Nena Spellen, Pam Handley, Felicity Cox, Chris Taylor, Sally Patient, Emma Lewis and Dr Joe Kearney. 

  LSP01/04
  APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN

   It was proposed, seconded and –


RESOLVED:-



that Steven Halls be elected Chairman of the Local Strategic Partnership for that meeting.

  LSP02/04
MINUTES


The Minutes of the meeting of the   Local Strategic Partnership held on   November 3 2004 were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman 

  LSP03/04
TERMS OF REFERENCE FOR THE LOCAL STRATEGIC PARTNERSHIP BOARD   

  George Robertson explained the proposed Terms of References to the meeting and the following comments and points were made.


* Page 3 – The fourth bullet point be deleted regarding the venue for the LSP.


* A bullet point was to be added detailing that substitutes would be appointed to ensure that all partners were represented at meetings of the Local Strategic Partnership.


* Although the meetings would be arranged and supported by Three Rivers District Council this did not mean that they would have extra powers to lead or guide the partnership.


* To add in the election of a Vice Chair.


* Page 6, delete bullet point one, To attend the meeting on a regular basis as it was thought that this did not need to be stated. 


*  Under the proposed structure of the LSP, an elected member (Labour) replace one of the proposed business representatives to ensure a political balance.  ( TRDC Elected Member – Liberal Democrat, HCC Elected Member – Conservative) 


RESOLVED:-



  that the Terms of Reference be accepted subject to the amendments detailed above.

LSP04/04     JOINT WORKING PROJECTS

The Chairman explained to members that at the last meeting of the LSP in November, it was agreed that a list of priorities needed to be drawn up which would allow cross agency work and benefit the community. It was suggested that first priority for organisations to come together to deliver should be Smoke Free – Three Rivers. 

Peter Wright from the Primary Care Trust explained that the PCT were very keen to have a Smoke Free – Three Rivers. National no smoking day was to be held on the 9 March and the NHS in both Hertfordshire and Bedfordshire would be participating. The Chairman added that by 2006 all NHS and government offices would be smoke free. It was also noted that the smoking kills message would also cover fires and safety issues in the home. 

Councillor Shaw reported that she had wanted the partnership to focus on youth diversion for their first priority.  The Chairman noted that a priority needed to be chosen that would have an immediate impact and through adopting Smoke Free- Three Rivers the partnership would be able to influence their own workplaces. 

Concerns were raised regarding Smoke Free – Three Rivers and the problems that would be faced when trying to convince people to give up smoking especially if they had been smoking for a long time.  These concerns also covered smoking in school age children and it was suggested that creative thinking would need to be enforced along with an understanding of youth culture.

It was questioned how targets would be measured, and Alan Warner explained that  a guestimate would be made and feelings gauged at schools and with doctors.  Peter Wright added that the East of England survey indicated that 72% smokers surveyed wanted to give up smoking and therefore non-smoking premises would help smokers to achieve this. 

Members agreed to adopt Smoke Free – Three Rivers and it was decided that a working group would be set up with Three Rivers District Council leading, but sponsored by and with support and aid from Peter Wright. It was noted that the toolkit stated that Local Authorities should lead on this issue. 

Councillor Ann Shaw requested that her dissent be recorded and added that she believed that service provision for young people should be the priority for the LSP.  Councillor Clements noted that he supported Councillor Shaw’s views about service provision but added that this would be an ongoing problem and that the LSP needed quick results from their first project. 

Councillor Shaw suggested that as well as focusing on Smoke Free – Three Rivers the LSP could concentrate on Pensioners who were not claiming the Council Tax that they were entitled too.  Simple information could be distributed everywhere in the district to encourage pensioners to claim these monies. 

The Chairman agreed with Councillor Shaw’s suggestion and noted that this project could be led by Three Rivers District Council but would work with the Partnership.  He also added that it would be a good pilot for the LSP and that Three Rivers District Council would come up with a proposal for the next meeting.

Alan Warner suggested that a business case should be produced for each idea that was proposed, allowing the LSP a chance to decide whether or not to support the project.

LSP05/04
COMMUNITY STRATEGY PLANS

George Robertson asked Members if the Partnership would be prepared to adopt the Community Strategy Plans. He explained that each action plan pulled out themes and would set a direction for the Partnership. He added that there was nothing extra within them that were not already included in the Community Plan but that they provided a context.  The Chairman noted that if the plans were signed off they could be adopted in principal.

           Resolved;

that Members agreed to adopt the plans but suggested that the information be updated where appropriate.

LSP06/04
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

It was agreed that the next meeting of the LSP was to be held on 21 March at 2pm at Three Rivers House.

CHAIRMAN
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